
Lee’s Summit Arts Council Special Meeting 

June 15, 2022 

 

This was an informal ZOOM meeting called for the purpose of approving a maximum of $8.000 to use in 
the purchase of the public art piece “Downtown Time” heart which has been a part of the area-wide 
“Parade of Hearts” program.  Arts Council Manager, Glenda Masters, has been in conversation with 
Mayor Bill Baird, and City Manager, Steve Arbo, who have both requested that the Arts Council provide 
these funds in order to purchase the piece for the City of Lee’s Summit, ensuring that it will remain as a 
permanent part of the City’s public art collection. 

The meeting had no formal call to order, but Glenda offered an explanation of why the Council was 
being asked to meet.  The motion to approve the funds was made by Jane Bollin and seconded by Jodie 
Fristoe, then approved unanimously by the seven members present:  Jeff Bertoncin, Jane Bollin, Jodie 
Fristoe, John Hardesty, Jazz Rucker, John Schuler, and Kemp Strickler. 

Christal Weber, Assistant City Manager, will handle bidding for the Council, in Glenda’s absence.  The 
bidding process will be completed on Friday, June 17, 2020, and the Council will be notified of the 
results. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

John Hardesty 

Arts Council Secretary 

 

 


